
  

OUR LADY OF VICTORY FOUNDATION 

ANNUAL REPORT 
CREATING TOMORROW’S PARISH TODAY 

 
I was inspired to become a 
member of the 300 Club to  
support the OLV Foundation 
because of my parent's  
example. They sent their three 
children through Catholic 
Schools even though it was a 
financial sacrifice for them. 
 
I felt it was my turn to "step up," 
and contribute to the parish that 
has been home to me for so 
many wonderful years.  
 
The 300 Club, as described so 
well by many, has been my way 
to say thank you, and not only to 
be a part of this parish today, but 
to also be a part of OLV's future.     
 

                 ~ Mary Wahlig 

In This Report: 

 Financial Report 

 Mary Ann Otte  
   300 Club Members 
 
 Donor Listing 

 Memorials  

 Board Member 
Spotlight 

Our Lady of Victory Foundation’s contribution to the parish, which is based on our fiscal year, ending 
December 2019 balance, where we reached the $1,000,000 endowment goal, is $55,000.  This represents 
another record breaking return to the parish and school due to your faithful gifts and the Foundation’s 
continued good stewardship of those gifts.  
 
The $55,000 is divided proportionally to the gifts given toward General Parish Education Fund, JFK 
Catholic School Staff Fund, JFK Catholic School Scholarship Fund, JFK Catholic School Facility Fund, 
Our Lady of Victory Facility Fund, and OLV Unspecified Fund.   
 
The OLV Unspecified fund is the largest portion and we are pleased that this years’ gift back to the  
parish for the OLV Unspecified Fund will be used in unison with the Cultivating our Future Campaign 
funds to complete the HVAC project next summer.   

                 FoundationSupport to the OLV Parish is a Bright Focus for the Future  

On behalf of the Our Lady of Victory Foundation Board, I want to thank you for your generous support in 
2019.  The ever-growing yearly contributions that the Foundation is making to the parish and school is 
happening because of you and your unwavering support.  As I begin my fifth year as the Pastor of Our 
Lady of Victory, I give thanks to God in a special way for the Foundation’s presence in this community.  
Your financial and spiritual support is making a difference, especially in these different days.       

I know that is it hard right now to think about tomorrow, let alone the years to come with everything that 
is happening in our world.  However, Our Lady of Victory Foundation’s mission of creating tomorrow’s 
parish today continues to be vitally important.  The knowledge that the parish and school have a  
perpetual source of financial and spiritual support that will help it to overcome whatever  challenge may 
be on the horizon is truly comforting.  Therefore, as we continue to grow the Foundation’s fund, we are 
also growing the potential support that will be available to future parishioners and students.  Again, it is 
difficult to look to the future, but you are truly being forward-thinking with your continued support.  Thank 
you! 
 
This Annual Report demonstrates how your support has helped our community.  One section that I want 
to call your attention to in the report is the Memorials.  You will see that the Lord has called home to 
eternal life many members of our parish family.  The members of the Board remember these women and 
men in our daily prayers, and I know that these individuals’ final act of support towards the OLV  
Foundation is truly inspiring to all of us who support the Foundation.  Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let the perpetual light shine upon them.      
    
If you have any questions about the contents of this Annual Report, please do not hesitate to contact 
any member of the Foundation’s Board.  Every Board member feels blessed to be a part of the OLV 
Foundation, and we are blessed by all of you.  Please be assured of my personal prayers, and may  
Almighty God bless and protect you and your family from any harm.  Our Lady of Victory, pray for us!    
 

Blessings,  
Fr. Jake        

September 2020 
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What is an Endowment? 
 

An endowment is like a savings account. When a donor makes an endowment gift to 

the Foundation, the Foundation agrees not to spend the principal value of their gift and 

instead holds it in perpetuity.  The gift is invested and only the earnings from the fund 

can be spent by the Foundation.  The Foundation follows the guidelines set forth in the  

Uniform Prudent Management of Institutional Funds Act. 

“We are committed to the 
300 Club because to us it 
was a realistic  
contribution that we felt 
was affordable when it 
began - less than a dollar 
a day!  
 
What began as a 3 year 
commitment has  
extended into an annual 
commitment due to our 
love for OLV and JFK.    
 
Our daughters,  
Katherine & Caroline 
great foundations in life 
began here and we are 
very grateful for the gift 
of their Catholic  
education ~ there is a  
difference!   
 
If we can do more that 
will help other young  
families like ours who are 
starting out, we are  
committed to that.  We 
must invest in our  
future.”  
 
 
~Molly and Doug Crosby 
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Legacy Campaign Reaches Goal in 2019 

 

We are deeply grateful for the parishioners who joined the legacy campaign by making an outright gift or  
pledging a specific amount over a period of time by completing a letter of intent. Total intentions through 
2019 represent more than $286,700 in pledges, with over $201,800 received.  The Endowment Value chart 
on the previous page shows the $1,000,000 goal has been reached!   Thank you to everyone who has 
made a philanthropic investment in our parish and school.   

 

Up to $4,999 
Anonymous 
Leo & Joanie August 
Margaret Beetz 
Scott Bengfort 

†Milton & Debbie Bossch 
Don & Kathy Burman 
Michael Clarke 
Ms. Sally Crino 
Mrs. Theola De Cook 
James R. Dean 
Patricia Doyle 
Merlyn & Jeanne Frick 
Richard & Barbara Gaylord 
Dave & Delores Green 
Ron Gunnare 
Jim & Sandy Hagerman 

†Joe Janeczko 
Mike & Honore Johnston 
Nancy Ketalaar 
Robert & Janet King 
Brian & Elaine Kopf 
Mike & Dee Lazio 
Dean & Beth Lemons 
Lindaman Family 
Don & Georgette Menster 
Joan Milder 
Tom & Kathy Neuberger 
Jim & Sue O'Brien 
Bob & Irene Peterson 
Roni & Rick Pianca 
Denis & Linda Prior 
Joseph & Loretta Reed 

Marilyn & †Fran Riley 
Peter & Patricia Schebler 
Peter & Andrea Schuster 
Ted & Jackie Stephens 
Paul & Kitty Temming 
Rick & Ellen Thomas 
Cale & Jennifer VanGenderen 
Gerald & Marcia Wickersham 
Alan & Thelma Wulf 
 
 

Msgr. James Parizek 
Victory Level ($50,000) 

Anonymous 

Father William Meyer 
Emeritus Level ($25,000) 

Robert & Patricia Nolan 
 Michael & Leslie Strajack 

Father William Kaska 
Heritage Level ($12,500) 

Linda & Mike Duffy 
Randy & Kathy Peterson 

Mrs. Margaret Ridder 
Chris & Jennifer Wemhoff 

Father Kenneth Martin 
 Founders Level ($5000) 

Anonymous 
Sharon Behr 

Joan & Richard Brus 
Joe & Connie Creen 

John & Julie Gill 
Mr. David Kapolka 

Bernie & Cathy Mack 
Barb & Chris Milke 

Paul & Cindy Scheibelhut 

†John & Margaret Schinckel 
Jim & Alice Timmerman 

Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
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Mary Ann Otte 300 Club Members  

Anonymous 
Leo & Joanie August 
Margaret Beetz 
Scott Bengfort 

†Douglas & Mary Ann Boemecke 

†Milt & Debbie Bossch 
Ms. Jane Brockmann 
Tom & Sandy Brus 
Don & Kathy Burman 
Serjio & Elizabeth Casillas 

†Jack & Mary Ann Clark 
Michael Clarke  
Ann Condon 
Andy & Ann Craig 
Joe & Connie Creen 
Ms. Sally Crino 
Doug & Molly Crosby 
Mrs. Theola DeCook 
Jim & Kathy Dean 
Gene & Cheri Donna 
Fran & Carmine Draude 

†Ivan & Mary Even 
Stephen & Lynn Frank 
Patricia Frederking 
Curtis & Mary Frick 
Merlyn & Jeanne Frick 
Richard & Julie Gacke 
Mrs. Trish Gallagher 
Mrs. Karen Gannon 
Richard & Barbara Gaylord 
John & Julie Gill 
Dave & Delores Green 
Rev. Jacob Greiner 

Ron & †Kathie Gunnare 
Jim & Sandy Hagerman 
Mrs. Rita Hagner 
Dawn & Matt Henning 
Terry & Sharon Hester 
David & Trish Hinchman 

†Joe Janeczko 

†Mrs. Darlene Nolan 
Bob & Pat Nolan 
Thomas & Kerri Nykoluk 
James & Judith O'Brien 
Jim & Sue O’Brien 

†Mrs. Mary Ann Otte 

†Msgr. James Parizek 
Bob & Irene Peterson 
Randy & Kathy Peterson 
Rick & Veronica Pianca 
Denis & Linda Prior 
Jane Remley 
Doug & Kyle Rick 

Marilyn & †Fran Riley 

†Leon & Frances Saskowski 

†Mrs. Rose Schebler 
Paul & Cindy Scheibelhut 
Peter & Andrea Schuster 
Doug & JoAnn Scovil 
David & Christine Sigwarth 
David & Carole Smith 
Ted & Jackie Stephens 
Paul & Kitty Temming 
Jim & Alice Timmerman 
Patrick & Mary Triplett 
Charles & Joyce Urbain 
Cale & Jennifer VanGenderen 
Michael & Jennifer VanSpeybroeck 
Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
Miss Mary Wahlig 
Daniel & Lori Walljasper 
Chris & Jennifer Wemhoff 
Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 
Gerald & Marcia Wickersham 
Sam & Mary Wilson 
Alan & Thelma Wulf 
Kris & Greg Zeller 
Scott & Cheryl Zimanek 

The 300 Club has grown annually and we now have over 100 regular 
members.  It is the backbone, the true lifeline of our Foundation. Many 
thanks to those who helped us march to our $1,000,000 endowment 
goal.  We welcome new members who are willing to provide $25 a 
month or $300 annually to make a difference.   
 
As founding member, Mary Ann Otte shared her belief that “just as it 
takes many rain drops to fill a jar, you could be the one rain drop to 
overflow the jar.”  This steadfast approach illustrates how easy it is to 
increase our funds with more participants.  She was a superb example 
of a person who made a difference!   

Mark & Judy Johnson 
Mike & Honore Johnston 
Charles & Rita Jones 
Mr. David Kapolka 
Mrs. Mary Keitel 
Thomas & Debbie Kelly 
Nancy Ketalaar 

†Leo & †Shirley Kilfoy 
Robert & Janet King 
Jean & Frederick Kono 
Brian & Elaine Kopf 
Mike & Dee Lazio 
Walter & Therese Leahy 
Dean & Beth Lemons 
Richard & Christina Lensmire 
Lindaman Family 
Mrs. Juanita Lopez 
Ann Lotspeich 
Ms. Elizabeth Lotspeich 
Miss Margaret Lotspeich 
Patricia Lotspeich 
Bernie & Cathy Mack 
Deanne Mainey 
Ms. Deborah Mannhardt 
Mrs. Maryetta Masterson 
Mike & Hollie Matthys 
David & Angela Mattke 
Steve & Char McGovern 
Don & Georgette Menster 

†Rev. William Meyer 
Joan Milder 
Barb & Chris Milke 
Nicholas & Cathleen Miller 
Sister Patricia Miller 
Gerald & Pamela Murphy 
Tom & Kathy Neuberger 
Miss Jane Neuhaus  
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Legacy Club Members  
The Our Lady of Victory Foundation Legacy Club honors those who have  

planned to leave a lasting legacy upon their death. 

 

 Bequests Received 
†Al Becker 

†Rev. William Meyer 

†Msgr. James Parizek 
 

Future Gift Members 

Anonymous 
Joe and Connie Creen 

Shirley Engelmann 
Rev. Jacob Greiner  
Mike and Dee Lazio 

Bernie and Cathy Mack 

Tom and Kerri Nykoluk 
Randy and Kathy Peterson 
Paul and Cindy Scheibelhut 
Ted and Jackie Stephens 

  

OLV and JFK have been, and continue to be, an  
important part of our lives.  We want to see the                                                   
parish and school thrive so other families can  
experience the same.   
 
We know that when we contribute to the 300 Club           
and the Foundation, our "little bit" can do more  
because it combines with all the other  
contributions.  
 
For us, it is an efficient way to support the various  
areas of the parish.  Each time the Foundation  
distributes the funds, we feel like we are a part of  

                 those gifts.      

                              -Tom and Sandy Brus 

We thank those who have already established a future Legacy Gift to the Foundation. 

The decision to do so is often a private matter. If you would like to be listed on this page, 

please contact the Foundation Treasurer, or complete the Future Gift Intent form  

available on the Foundation web pages of www.OLVJFK.com. 
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Thank You to Our  

2019 Donors 

Linda & Mike Duffy 

Christopher & Jennifer Duncan 

Adriene Egger 

Monte & Sharon Ehlers 

†Mrs. Ella Ehrecke 

Mrs. Alice Ellison 

†Ivan & Mary Even 

Amber Fadiga 

Mrs. Judith Faktor 

Ronald & Joan Faletti 

Dale & Julianne Fischer 

Mrs. Patricia Fitzpatrick 

Sidney Fitzpatrick 

Stephen & Lynn Frank 

Curtis & Mary Frick 

Merlyn & Jeanne Frick 

Richard & Julie Gacke 

Mrs. Trish Gallagher 

Mrs. Karen Gannon 

Richard & Barbara Gaylord 

John & Julie Gill 

Richard Gimenez 

Manuel Gonzalez 

Chris Green 

Dave & Delores Green 

Rev. Jacob Greiner 

Ron Gunnare 

Gareth & Nancy Gusse 

Jim & Sandy Hagerman 

Mrs. Rita Hagner 

Dennis & Violet Hammill 

Matthew & Dawn Henning 

Nicolasa Hernandez 

Paul & Mary Arlene Herrig 

Walt Hilbert 

Dave & Trish Hinchman 

Thomas & Michelle Hoffstetter 

Charles & Karon Husted 

†Joe Janeczko 

 

Amazon Smiles 

Steve & Kathy Anderson 

Leo & Joanie August 

†Mr. Alfred Becker 

Patricia Becker 

Sharon Behr 

Scott Bengfort 

Judith Blubaugh 

James & Phyllis Boever 

†Milton & Debbie Bossch 

Gary & Pam Brandt 

Jeffrey & Susan Brennan 

Ms. Jane Brockmann 

Bernard & Ruth Brus 

Tom & Sandy Brus 

Loren & Rosemary Burken 

Don & Kathy Burman 

John & Sun Cho Callahan 

Margaret L. Carlin 

Serjio & Elizabeth Casillas 

Jim Cauwels 

Mary Ann Clark 

Michael Clarke 

Samantha S. Concannon Colter 

Mrs. Ann Condon 

Mrs. Patricia Countryman 

Michael & Claudia Cox 

Joe & Connie Creen 

Ms. Sally Crino 

Doug & Molly Crosby 

Rey & Jeanette Cruz 

Mrs. Laura Day 

Mrs. Theola De Cook 

†Mrs Antonette De Julius 

James R. Dean 

Mrs. Kathy Dean 

Gregory & Marcia Dietz 

Gene & Cheri Donna 

Patricia Doyle 

 

Mark & Judy Johnson 

Mike & Honore Johnston 

Charles & Rita Jones 

Francis Kallin 

Mr. David Kapolka 

Mrs. Mary Keitel 

Thomas & Debbie Kelly 

†Helen Kessen 

Nancy Ketelaar 

†Shirley Kilfoy 

Robert & Janet King 

Jean & Frederick Kono 

Brian & Elaine Kopf 

Paul & Peggy Krzmarzick 

Vern & Betsy Kuennen 

Mike & Dee Lazio 

Walter & Therese Leahy 

Kathleen & †Don Learn 

Charles & Marlene Legac 

Dean & Beth Lemons 

Richard & Christina Lensmire 

Lindaman Family 

Miss Margaret Lotspeich 

Miss Patricia Lotspeich 

Ms. Ann Lotspeich 

Ms. Elizabeth Lotspeich 

Mr. & Mrs. Pat Lyons 

Mr. Ryan MacDonald 

Peg & Paul Macek 

Lori & Manuel Macias 

Bernie & Cathy Mack 

Ms. Deanne Mainey 

Robert & Patti Malloy 

Ms. Deborah Mannhardt 

John & Kathryn Martin 

Mrs.  Maryetta Masterson 

Mike & Hollie Matthys 

Robert & Linda Matthys 

David & Angela Mattke 
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Thank You to Our  

2019 Donors 

Randy & Kathy Peterson 

Rick & Veronica Pianca 

Shirley Plumb 

Mrs. Camilla Poston 

Denis & Linda Prior 

Queen of Heaven Circle 

Beverly Ann Quigley 

Bonnie Rae 

Mrs. Gertrude Raymond 

Joseph & Loretta Reed 

Mrs. Jane Remley 

Mitchell & Teri Reyhons 

Mrs. Carol Reyhons 

Fran & Mary Kay Riley 

Marilyn & †Fran Riley 

Ann Marie & Kelly Rowe 

Ken & Betty Ruefer 

Peter & Patricia Schebler 

Paul & Cindy Scheibelhut 

Douglas & Sarah Schlickman 

Carl & Vicki Schlue 

Andrew & Paula Schmitt 

Myra B Schroeder 

Peter & Andrea Schuster 

Mrs. Luningning Schwartzhoff 

Doug & JoAnn Scovil 

Mr. Camille Sierra 

David & Christine Sigwarth 

Thomas & Teresa Simmons 

Francis & Shirley Sinnott 

Wayne & Marcie Siskoff 

David & Carole Smith 

Deven & Taylor Smith 

Lawrence & Kathleen Snider 

Orlene Snider 

Jim & Linda McCarthy 

Mrs. Becky McClellan 

Steve & Char McGovern 

Catherine & Christopher McIntosh 

George & Sharon Meister 

Don & Georgette Menster 

Charles & Donna Metzger 

Bruce & Nadine Meyer 

Joan Milder 

Barb & Chris Milke 

Nicholas & Cathleen Miller 

Norman & Mary Miller 

Wayne & Charlotte Moldenhauer 

Marc & Maureen Mossé 

Stephen & Rita Mourisse 

Gerald & Pamela Murphy 

Kathy Murphy 

Bryan & Noelle Myers 

John & Karen Nagy 

Gary & Mary Neece 

Tom & Kathy Neuberger 

Miss Jane Neuhaus 

Michael & Emily Niebuhr 

Robert & Patricia Nolan 

George & Dorothy Nykoluk 

Thomas & Kerri Nykoluk 

James & Judith O'Brien 

Jim & Sue O'Brien 

Ms. Rita Ohland 

†Mrs. Mary Ann Otte 

Scott & Julie Overmire 

Christopher & Lorraine Pacha 

William & Shirley Partman 

Bob & Irene Peterson 

Edward & JoAnn Steeves 

Ted & Jackie Stephens 

Mrs. Marie Stratton 

Darl & Greta Tarbell 

Paul & Kitty Temming 

Ed & Lucy Tetmeyer 

Michael Thiessen 

Teresa & William Thinnes 

Jim & Alice Timmerman 

Patrick & Mary Triplett 

Charles & Joyce Urbain 

Kathleen Van Maanen 

Michael & Jennifer Van Speybroeck 

Cale & Jennifer VanGenderen 

Ms. Georgene Verscheure 

Victory Vouchers 

†Mrs. Bernadette Vondran 

Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 

Miss Mary Wahlig 

Mark & Jean Wakeland 

Beth Wallace 

Daniel & Lori Walljasper 

Robin Weber 

Ruth Weber 

Lynn Weldman 

Chris & Jennifer Wemhoff 

Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 

Gerald & Marcia Wickersham 

Rick & Lisa Willows 

Hope Witt 

Alan & Thelma Wulf 

Jim Yackley 

James & Eileen Yeates 

Kris & Greg Zeller 

Mrs. Renate' Zerngast 

We make every effort to be accurate in reporting donor gifts received by the Foundation 
from January 2019 through December 2019.   If we have inadvertently omitted your name, 
we apologize, and ask that you contact a foundation board member to update our records.  
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Board Member Spotlight: Meet the Nolans 

 
      

Allow us to introduce and thank Board Member, Bob Nolan.  Bob was a  
founding member of the Foundation in 1989 and Board president for its first 10 
years.  He dedicated 31 consecutive years of service to the Foundation.  We are 
blessed to be the recipients of his many talents and leadership. 
 
Bob grew up on a grain and livestock farm near Wyoming, Iowa.  He shares “As I 
look back on those formative years on the farm, hard work was the norm. It gave 
me a great appreciation of nature and I have always known how blessed I am with 
that background of rural Iowa.”   

 
He attended Loras College and graduated from the U of Iowa College of Pharmacy in '71.  He “was lucky to receive a 
commission as a pharmacist in the US Public Health Service & spent 3 years in a Marine Hospital in New Orleans.”    
 
He & Pat (who holds a Masters degree in Nursing) also grew up on a farm near DeWitt, married in 1972 & joined OLV in 
1974.  “Pat attended Catholic schools for 20 years.”  They have 3 children (who attended JFK & Assumption) and 8 
grandchildren.  “As a parent of JFK kids, I coached basketball and softball for many years.  All of our grandchildren are 
attending Catholic Schools. What a blessing!”   
 
Bob says: “Like so many other families, JFK and OLV had many ways to get involved in its community.”   He began his 
participation in our annual parish Fall Festival, Home & School (as VPs and then as Presidents). Pat & I also became 
very active in the OLV Choir for many years.  Pat served on Parish Council and as President.” 
 
“We were both actively involved in the 1987 school expansion and the parish center.  We both enjoyed our participation 
in Bible study groups over the years.  I also helped serve monthly dinners from OLV at the Salvation Army,” many meals 
prepared by Pat.  Bob “made sure our daughters took turns serving the poor at those dinners. They talk about it today 
as helping them appreciate how we as Catholics and Christians need to support those less fortunate.” 
 
Bob spent “several years on the Parish Council's Christian Education Committee. We were always looking for ways to 
spark interest in our faith and what could we do to make it happen in a dynamic way. We brought several programs and 
Parish Retreats to OLV, introducing Christian Experience Weekends (CEW).  I think the CEW program was a lightning 
rod that seemed to spark a center piece for sharing and growing our Catholic Christian Faith to others like no other 
Christian Education program has done to that extent and it continues!” 
  
“In 1998, the interior of OLV was in great need of remodeling. I co-chaired that initiative with Terry Hester.  We  
purchased new solid oak pews, a new tile floor, a new sound system, refurbished the altar area and repainted the  
interior of the church.” 
 
“After that, Fr. Kaska asked me to serve on the Finance Committee and I served as a lay director to OLV for 8 years. I 
represented the finance committee on the Parish Council for about 10 years and chaired the OLV Strategic Planning 
committee. We developed a new Mission Statement for the parish and the strategic plan served as a blueprint for parish 
planning & improvements including the Gathering Space and School Expansion in 2009-2012. Pat & I co-chaired the 
fund drive for that project with Randy and Kathy Peterson. 
 

Whew!  Bob worked tirelessly for OLV!   
 
I asked Bob what does the OLV Foundation mean to him personally after many years of service on its board?  What 
motivated he and Pat to participate so continuously? 
 
“Reaching the one million dollar endowment goal is certainly at the top of my list!  That is a great accomplishment for 
the Foundation.  I am very pleased to have been on the board when we attained that goal. 
 
However, I think one must keep in mind what the Foundation is not to answer this question appropriately.  The  
Foundation is not a substitute for true Sacrificial Giving to the parish.  It can be a supplement to Sacrificial Giving, but 
Sacrificial Giving is giving of time, talent or treasure for the immediate and present needs of our parish. With that in 
mind, giving to the Foundation should never create an impediment or present a hardship to consistent parish tithing! 
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The OLV Foundation since inception has always been sensitive to the immediate needs of the parish and school and at-
tempted to work in the background with strategies for funding.  Funding the Foundation has been a long-term process -  
sometimes frustratingly slow.  I believe that has been an appropriate approach and has avoided any conflict of interest 
financially with other more pressing financial needs of the parish.  Heavens, it took us over 31 years to reach one million 
dollars in our endowment! It didn’t come from someone willing us a large farm or property or huge amount of appreciated 
stock or a large estate. It really came mostly from thousands of smaller cash donations plus many memorials and  
honorariums of present and former parishioners. 
 
That is appropriate in my mind as it belongs to the entire OLV Parish family as it was sourced from many parish families.  
The Foundation is really an ideal tool for our parish and school to receive funds and legacies from present and former 
members of the parish with a goal to enhance the programs and finances of both the Church and JFK Catholic School. As 
our Foundation Brochure states: The purpose of the Foundation is to receive and invest funds donated so as to be a 
source of financial support to our parish and school. In other words, the givers to the Foundation endow it with 
funds and the Foundation establishes an endowment or permanent fund (investment) as a source of future income 
streams for the parish. That is working for OLV.  The Foundation is now giving back over $50,000 a year to the parish and 
school.  I am most pleased with how the OLV Foundation was created for both the parish church and school and how it is 
presently funded.” 
 
Both Pat & Bob worked in the healthcare field for many years until their retirements in 2014.  Bob and Pat recently  
relocated to Clive, Iowa, to be closer to their family.  Bob strongly feels that “We will always consider OLV as our parish  
in our life so know that we will continue to be with OLV in spirit!  We have been the ones blessed with the OLV family!” 
 
OLV has been sincerely blessed too to have Pat & Bob Nolan as active members.  Thank You, Bob & Pat, for all your  
endeavors to Create Tomorrow's Parish Today and to the entire Nolan Family! 
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Memorials 2019  

Ginny Alger 

         †Milton & Debbie Bossch 
         Gary & Pam Brandt 
         Ms. Jane Brockmann 
         Tom & Sandy Brus 
         Margaret L. Carlin 
         Michael & Claudia Cox 
         Mrs. Trish Gallagher 
         Gareth & Nancy Gusse 
         Paul & Mary Arlene Herrig 
         Vern & Betsy Kuennen 
         Charles & Marlene Legac 
         Robert & Linda Matthys 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         George & Sharon Meister 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         John & Karen Nagy 
         Christopher & Lorraine Pacha 
         William & Shirley Partman 
         Fran & Mary Kay Riley 
 
Al Becker 
         Scott Bengfort 
         Joe & Connie Creen 
         Mrs. Kathy Dean 
         Sidney Fitzpatrick 
         Mrs. Patricia Fitzpatrick 
         John & Julie Gill 
         Ron Gunnare 
         Mrs. Rita Hagner 
         Paul & Peggy Krzmarzick 
         Vern & Betsy Kuennen 
         Mr. & Mrs. Pat Lyons 
         Ms. Deanne Mainey 
         John & Kathryn Martin 
         David & Angela Mattke 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         Wayne & Charlotte Moldenhauer 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         James & Judith O'Brien 

         †Mrs. Mary Ann Otte 
         Peter & Patricia Schebler 
         Ed & Lucy Tetmeyer 
         Teresa & William Thinnes 
         Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 
 
Fr. Richard Beyer 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
          
Cathy Blough 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Jim Blubaugh 
         Judith Blubaugh 

         †Charles & Karon Husted 

         Kathleen & †Don Learn 
         Norman & Mary Miller 
         Nicholas & Cathleen Miller 
         Darl & Greta Tarbell 
 

Robert Bradbury 
         Dave & Delores Green 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Marie Bruhn 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
 
Jack Clark 
         James & Phyllis Boever 
         Jeffrey & Susan Brennan 
         Serjio & Elizabeth Casillas 
         Mary Ann Clark 
         Gregory & Marcia Dietz 
         Mrs. Rita Hagner 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         Don & Georgette Menster 
         Charles & Donna Metzger 
         Bruce & Nadine Meyer 
         Nicholas & Cathleen Miller 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         John & Karen Nagy 
         Scott & Julie Overmire 
         Shirley Plumb 
         Queen of Heaven Circle 
         Beverly Ann Quigley 
         Ann Marie & Kelly Rowe 
         Douglas & Sarah Schlickman 
         Myra B Schroeder 
         Wayne & Marcie Siskoff 
         Lynn Weldman 
 
Denise Cline 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Michael J. Condon 
         Mrs. Ann Condon 
 
Bill Cummins 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Nancy Cummins 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Erica DeCook 
         Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 
 
Ken DeVries 
         Dave & Delores Green 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         Rick & Veronica Pianca 
 
Ida Ehlers 
         Ron Gunnare 

Ella Ehrecke 
         Dale & Julianne Fischer 
         Mrs. Patricia Fitzpatrick 
         Merlyn & Jeanne Frick 
         Manuel Gonzalez 
         Chris Green 
         Dave & Delores Green 
         Ron Gunnare 
         Nicholas & Cathleen Miller 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         Stephen & Rita Mourisse 
         John & Karen Nagy 
         Bonnie Rae 
         Doug & JoAnn Scovil 
         Kathleen Van Maanen 
         Mark & Jean Wakeland 
 
Patrick Engelmann 
         Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 
 
Ivan Even 
         James & Phyllis Boever 
         Mary Even 
         Dave & Delores Green 
     Joe & Julie Kennicker 
         John & Linda Kennicker 
     Jim & Janet Reuter 
     Terry & Kathy Steffen 
         Jim & Alice Timmerman 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
     Bill & Julie Woodhouse 
     David Woodhouse 
         Tom & Wendy Woodhouse 
 
 
Bill Gallagher 
         Mrs. Trish Gallagher 
 
Clem & Florence Geurink 
         Mrs. Ann Condon 
 
Jeane Glynn 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Jane Goetzinger 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
 
Gloria Merriman Gunnare 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         Doug & JoAnn Scovil 
 
 



 
David Hogendorn 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
 
Joyce Keller 
         Charles & Joyce Urbain 
 
Beverly Kerker 
         Ms. Jane Brockmann 
 
Helen Kessen 
         Mrs. Judith Faktor 
         Helen Kessen 
 
Beverly Lensch 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
 
Charles & Mary Lotspeich 
         Miss Margaret Lotspeich 
 
Michael Mannhardt 
         Mrs. Alice Ellison 
 
Jerry Marsh 
         Gregory & Marcia Dietz 
         Dave & Delores Green 
 
Evan Martin 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
 
Avis Middaugh 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
 
Bill Neuzil 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
 
Msgr. James Parizek 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Richard Reyhons 
         Mrs. Carol Reyhons 
 
Lyle Rohlf 
         Ms. Jane Brockmann 
 
Charles Rubley 
         Mrs. Alice Ellison 
 
Lee, Josie and Kimberly Saskowski 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Nancy Schebler 
         Curtis & Mary Frick 
         Kathy Murphy 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
 
 
 

 
Robert Schlue 
         Mrs. Rita Hagner 
         Mrs. Yvonne Werthmann 
 
Tony Sieverding 
         Bernard & Ruth Brus 
         Dale & Julianne Fischer 
         Curtis & Mary Frick 
         Ron Gunnare 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         Barb & Chris Milke 
         John & Karen Nagy 
 
Donald Snider 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
         Orlene Snider 
 
George & Joan Stack 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner   
 
Jerome & Gloria Stack 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Jean Stanger 
         Barb & Chris Milke 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         Ann Marie & Kelly Rowe 
 
Leo & Bea Wagner 
         Deacon & Mrs. John Wagner 
 
Jim Wallace 
         Wallace Family 
 
Sherm Weber 
         Ruth Weber 
 
Deloris Woodside 
         Tom & Sandy Brus 
 
Suzie Yackley 
         Tom & Sandy Brus 
         Joe & Connie Creen 
         Curtis & Mary Frick 
         Mrs. Trish Gallagher 
         Jim & Sandy Hagerman 
         Mrs. Rita Hagner 
         John & Kathryn Martin 
         Steve & Char McGovern 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
         John & Karen Nagy 
         Mrs. Camilla Poston 
         Ken & Betty Ruefer 
         Paul & Cindy Scheibelhut 
         Chris & Jennifer Wemhoff 
         Rick & Lisa Willows 
         Jim Yackley 

Memorials  2019 Honorariums   

2019  

Jim Boever's 90th Birthday 
 
         Gregory & Marcia Dietz 
         Bob & Irene Peterson 
 
 
Fr. William Meyer commitment  
to Catholic Education 
 
         Linda & Mike Duffy 
 
 
Ken & Betty Ruefer 
50th Anniversary 
 
         Tom & Sandy Brus 
         Marc & Maureen Mossé 
 

OLV Foundation  
Board Members: 

 

2019 Officers:  

Mike Matthys, President 

Roni Pianca, Vice President 

Paul Scheibelhut, Treasurer 

Joe Creen, Secretary 

 

2019 Members: 

Sally Crino 

Ron Gunnare 

Mike Lazio 

Bernie Mack 

Barb Milke 

Bob Nolan 

Melissa Osen 

†Mary Ann Otte 

Kathy Peterson 

Father Jake Greiner (ex-officio) 
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Our Lady of Victory Foundation 

4105 N. Division Street,  Davenport, IA  52806 

Website: www.jfkolv.com 

Email: olvfoundation@gmail.com 

 

Mary Ann Otte 300 Club 
“One Rain Drop at a Time” 

 
Contribution levels for the Foundation provide a way to recognize exemplary leadership and service for those  
individuals the levels are named for, as well as recognize the donors who give at these leadership levels. During the 
recent Legacy Campaign for the Foundation, we honored OLV's previous pastors for their leadership and service to the  
parish, by naming giving levels in their honor. They are:  
 

   Msgr. James Parizek Victory Level - $50,000 
      Fr. William Meyer Emeritus Level  - $25,000 
      Fr. William Kaska Heritage Level   - $12,500 
   Fr. Kenneth Martin Founders Level -  $5,000 

   300 Club Level - $300 annually for 7 years 
 
The Foundation’s Board of Directors created the 300 Club in 2013.  The focus of this decision was to generate  
enthusiasm for individuals by establishing an easy way to assist Creating Tomorrow's Parish Today.  The concept is to 
contribute $25 monthly each year ($300) for 7 years to enable our organization to reach a $1 million goal by 2021.  300 
families x $300 annually (about $.82 daily) enhances OLV's opportunity to surpass this lofty milestone.  We successfully 
met this $1 million level before our projections in December 2019 because of everyone's continued support.  Much of 
your accomplishments are the result of the 300 Club membership and the Legacy Campaign wherein many 300 Club 
members renewed their pledge.  Many donors made additional “stretch” commitments. 
 
The 300 Club grew annually and we now have over 100 regular members.  It is the backbone, the true lifeline of our 
Foundation.  As founding member, Mary Ann Otte, (who passed away due to COVID-19 in March 2020) highlighted in 
last year's annual report, “one rain drop at a time.”  Her belief that “just as it takes many rain drops to fill a jar, you could 
be the one rain drop to overflow the jar.”  This steadfast approach illustrates how easy it is to increase our funds with 
more participants.  She was a superb example of a typical person who made a difference!   
 
We welcome anyone's gifts and contribution regardless of their amount or whatever level in which one chooses to  
participate.  Please consider discussing how easy it is to become involved with your family and friends.  One can give in 
a variety of ways: online electronically, monthly using parish envelopes, special times for memorials at time of passing 
or honorarium for someone's birthday, anniversary, or other celebration. Charitable IRA rollovers are ways to share your 
required minimum distributions with the Foundation.  Future bequest gifts planned through your estate are welcome in 
the Legacy Club.  Please contact any board member, if you desire more information.   
 
The Board of Directors unanimously agreed at its 2020 annual meeting to note the 300 Club as the Mary Ann Otte 300 
Club in her honor through June 2021.  She inspired us for over 31 years as a board member with her dedica-
tion, loyalty and recommendations that she shared so generously with our fortunate parish.   
 
We are happy to announce our decision.  We thank Mary Ann for her many talents! 


